Assessment Committee Report
The Assessment of Student Learning Outcomes
 in the General Education Program

The Process:

In the fall of 2007, the Assessment Committee was charged with developing an instrument that would enable faculty to review and assess the general education objectives for student learning outcomes in the GBC General Education program. The major activity of the committee in the first semester of 2007-2008 was to develop a template for faculty to use in order to write a reflection on: 
· how the course meets general education outcomes
· how departments or individual instructors have altered their course to meet the outcomes

Each committee member contacted department chairs of his or her respective departments and discussed what measurements of student learning outcomes they are using and how they are being met. Committee members had two guiding questions:
1. What information are you collecting to measure student learning outcomes in general education courses?

2. How are you using this information to change the effectiveness of the course?

Discoveries made as a result of the findings:
The majority of GBC faculty who teach General Education courses reflect on student learning outcomes at the end of their courses and ask themselves if their students are reaching the General Education Student Learning Outcomes or not. Most faculty members do this instinctively, but GBC has not had a formal document in place for faculty to accomplish this reflection in a prescribed manner.
In 2006, faculty were required to write a reflection on their student evaluations as part of the annual faculty evaluation, and this is where most faculty members addressed the need to adjust their teaching if they saw a gap between Student Learning Outcomes and the comments made in students; written evaluation of the course.

The key areas that faculty reflected on in their reflections developed by the Assessment Committee were: 

· Changes to syllabi 

· Clarifying objectives in the syllabus

· A need for improved advising

· Developing new courses 

· Adjusting learning outcomes to fit closer with course content

· Increasing feedback given to students on their strengths and  weaknesses
Request for further committee actions 
The VPAA has asked the Assessment Committee to develop a formal document that faculty can use to assess if students are reaching general education outcomes.

Some suggestions from a March 4, 2008 meeting are:

· Using student evaluations and self-reflection at the end of the year to adjust teaching methods

· Creating some guidelines for faculty to show them what they should be writing

The VPAA also asked the committee to:

1. Develop a component of the institutional assessment plan that addresses how student learning outcomes tie in to program outcomes and the college’s mission. 

a. In order to do this, we need to look at how programs support our mission and how we are meeting our mission. 

2. Write an assessment plan

3. Request that faculty adopt the assessment plan by a certain date
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